
 

 

 

 

 

November 21, 2024 

Ref. no.24-24 

 

 

To His Eminence Archbishop Urmas Viilma  

President of the Estonian Council of Churches 

 

Dear Archbishop Urmas, 

We sincerely thank you and all the Estonian Council of Churches members for 

your kind, heartfelt letter, support, and constant prayers for Ukraine and its people. 

Your unwavering support in these difficult times is invaluable to us. Your prayers 

and willingness to help war refugees are a living testimony to the mercy and love you 

show toward our people. Your sincere prayers for a just peace and for everyone who 

has suffered loss and pain bring us great comfort. 

As members and representatives of the Ukrainian Council of Churches and 

Religious Organizations, we would like to express our deep gratitude for your 

effective solidarity and support in these difficult times. May the Lord bless you, your 

religious communities, and all those assisting our compatriots forced to leave their 

homes. 

Together, we pray and actively work for a swift end to the war and a just peace. 

May God grant us all the strength and hope to endure these trials. Amen! 

 

Sincerely yours, 

 

 

 

 

Dr. Hryhorii Komendant 

Ukrainian Council of Churches and Religious Organizations Chairman,  

President of Ukrainian Bible Society 

 


